TESTIMONY
SB1083



Caren Diamond
P. O. Box 536
Hanalei, Hi. 96714
February 16, 2009

Testimony in Support SB1083,

WTL
Room: 229
Hearing Date 2/18/2009

3:30 AM
Aloha Committee Members,

Please support this important bill. I live in Wainihasa,
where desecration of the Iwi have greatly affected our
lives and sensibilities and cause many people to question
the practices of state agencies in regards to protection(or
not) of the Iwi.

Here in Wainiha, the developers were “allowed” to construct
a large vacation house despite the presence of 31 Iwi ,
without consulting with the known lineal and cultural
descendants of Wainiha.

In addition to the groups listed, please include cultural
and lineal descendants of the area, as the families may be
the most appropriate ones to make any decisions as they are
most affected by any decisions made.

Mahalo for your support, Caren Diamond



Thomas T Shirai Jr
P O Box 601
Waialua, HI 96791
Emai: Kawaihapai@hawaii.rr.com

Hearing Notice
Wednesday, February 18, 2009 / State Capitol Conference Room 229

Senate Committee on Water, Land, Agriculture & Hawaiian Affairs (WTL)
Senator Clayton Hee, Chair / Senator Jill Tokuda, Vice Chair

February 16, 2009
RE: Testimony of Support w/ Reservations for 8B 1083 (Relating to Burial Sites)
Aloha Chair Hee, Vice Chair Tokuda & Committee Members,

I support SB 1083 w/ reservations because the notification list should be inclusive
and amended to include applicable and appropriate community entities because not
all persons of Hawaiian ancestry are members of Hawaiian Cultural or Royal
Societies. Examples include Neighborhood Boards and Community Associations
which exist today.

Since Island Burial Councils is a State Board or Commission it’s paramount that the
nominee be a current resident and registered voter of that specific geographical
area. Additionally the person should also be active in the community because not all
projects that may impact burials are addressed at the burial council but at entities
such as the Neighborhood Board. The geographical boundaries for regional
representatives should be current and consistent with legislative areas however
currently some areas such Waialua Moku, the Senatorial District differs from the
House Representative and City Council.

Lastly I would like to see assurance that a Recognized Lineal Descendant that went
thru the State Historic Preservation Division’s (SHPD) process to aquire this
recognition preserved and supercede any Native Hawaiian Organization (NHO)
regarding decession making for a specific burial.

It’s hope that SB 1083 additionally prevent some entities from “foof printing” into a
community that they have not participated in. Attached to this testimony is a media
article defining my position SB 1083 be amended to reflect my mana’o expressed.
Mahalo nui loa. Malama Iwi Kupuna.

Thomas T Shirai Jr
Recognized Lineal Descendant of Kawaihapai Ahupua’a



=T 7

f
REE
I

IR

()

P
RESSRR il

.

L.
& b v
==

g Dones wers |

AL3E

oL

ot

4

i b

e

3
a¢ ‘.\5—::[\-’& B

ey

g

5

I,

H

=

TS

2t}
ki 1)
v

=
oty

i
T

A2

FPressrvat

Q@
<]

o
it

%3

03

-y
o
N

@
&

& 1

r o
aey 5 T8N

atn
Vs

o

ezl

9

£ b4
08 a0



TESTIMONY
SB1083
(END)



